Graduate Division Alumni Association 

University of California, San Francisco

Minutes for meeting on June 13, 2007
Attendance:  Pat Calarco (Graduate Division Interim Dean), Jenta Shen (Board member), David Shewmake (former Board President), Art Strosberg (President) , Julie Gaulden (GSA rep.), Dan Keller (Secretary), Nancy Newman, Ann Nguyen (ann.cac.k.nguyen@ucsf.edu), Alexandra Ioanoviciu (PSA rep.)
Call to Order (Art)
· Art called the meeting to order at 6:00 pm.
Review of Minutes from March 7, 2007 Meeting

· The minutes from the last meeting were approved.
President’s Report (Art and Pat)
· We reviewed our April 20th event at Genentech Hall and concluded:
· We sent out 2000 invitations on paper (including 540 to faculty) and got 15 RSVPs (0.75%) plus 15 more from e-mailed invitations.  In all we had 45 RSVPs.  Of those, only half (25) showed up.  

· We must figure out how to hang the banner.  Bungies on a table didn’t work.
· We need to plan our signage, esp. for the raffle (“Stick your business card in here to enter.”)
· Amplification is needed in the Genentech Hall atrium.  Bring a public address system next time.

· The tables we’d ordered didn’t appear.  What happened?

· Architect Bill Diefenbach was great.  Let’s get him a thank you gift.  Done:  we signed a $100 check for a Borders Books gift certificate that Nancy will buy and send to him.
· Our main objective was to collect e-mail addresses.  In this we failed utterly.

· The food was good, though, and the amount was right.

· Commencement ceremony on May 18th:  
· Pat and Art represented us there.  
· It went well, except for an unreliable microphone.  Let’s supply our own next time.
· The reception was in the downstairs event room, which worked much better than the year before when it was held in the hallway.  The food ran out faster but socializing flowed better.
· Do we have the e-addresses of this year’s grads?  Yes, but we don’t track them when they change.  We need to invest more effort in hanging onto people when they move or get new e-mail addresses.

· Each graduate received a “grad pack” from Nancy, consisting of a Community ID Number (Alumni Association ID Number for web site login), a lifetime UCSF e-mail address, and library access. 
· Dean’s cocktail reception on June 7th: 
· Went well.  Much appreciated.

· Focused events like this could be fruitful in future e.g. for cohesive groups such as informatics.

· There are 50 GDAA life members.  10 attended… pretty good!
Finance/Membership Report (Nancy)

· We have $30,232 (UCSF agency account) + $10,853 (B of A account) = $41,000 total.  We’re under pressure to close the B of A account.  None of the other Alumni Associations have external bank accounts.  It’s against UC rules.  We receive no interest from the B of A.  There would be no loss of control of our money if it were all in the internal UCSF agency account.  We would no longer have a check book, but we could spend our money as we wish by paying ourselves and then being reimbursed by the University.  The former reason for this account – improved access to our money – is no linger relevant.  There’s no reason to keep this account open.
· Membership continues to dwindle.  We don’t know why, but doubt it’s due to the membership fees.  We also doubt that it’s due to the low level of activity – it was no higher in 2000 when membership was twice what it is today.  We’re shrinking when we should be growing.  How to reverse this trend?

· More parties?  We had great parties in 2003 at the MOMA and in 2005 at the Asian.  If we do something like that again, we must do a better job of promoting our organization.
· The other alumni associations offer reunions – should we?  Art:  let’s have some successful events first, then combine and plan a reunion.  Pat:  have a lunch or a dinner with a table for each discipline.  David:  how about a campus-wide alumni event?  Julie:  never been done, would be hard to do.
Graduate Dean’s Report (Pat)

· We’re shooting for a second newsletter in September.  We need text (articles) by August 31st, e.g. a paragraph about the Genentech Hall event, especially some stories from Bill Diefenbach.  Also, this would be the place to promote any events planned for the Fall (see New Business below).
GSA Report (Julie)

· At commencement, the Faculty Mentorship award was presented to the beloved Dr. Francis Szoka.
· Thanks to GDAA for the plaque and flowers.

· There will be a GSA retreat at the end of July.  New officers will be chosen there.

PSA Report (Alexandra)

· PSA cosponsors some events with the GSA.

· They do peer mentoring.

· They had an event on June 6th.

· They had a wine-and-cheese social on May 24th.

· The last PSA meeting was on May 22nd.

· They organized a seminar on ethics and research on May 29th.

· They are planning a salary increase for postdocs.  By 2009, the minimum salary of postdocs at UCSF must rise to match the NIH’s minima.  Labs are being urged to beat this deadline if they can.  Most can and will.

Alumni Services (Nancy)
· We bought 4 doctoral hoods which were much appreciated.  Two of the recipients wrote thank you notes which we enjoyed reading.
· Promo pieces were done for lifetime membership.  More are planned.
· The benefits page on the web site has been updated.

· The UCSF credit card is the most profitable of the special services we offer.
New Business (Art)
· Let’s plan our next event:
· Let’s have a picnic.  We’ll call it the Get-Acquainted GDAA BBQ.
· Let’s charge a nominal sum ($10) and subsidize.  How shall we process the payments we receive?
· Various venues were considered (Crissy Field, Mountain Lake Park, GG Park, some inexpensive banquet-style restaurant with cocktails, etc.)  We settled on Faculty Alumni House on Parnassus.
· Let’s have catering by the Moffitt people who can do the whole thing including running the BBQ in the courtyard.  The Medical School does it this way and it requires the least effort from the organizers.  
· It would be nice to do it on a Friday evening to be convenient for on-campus faculty to attend.  But we settled on Saturday, Sept. 22nd 4-8 pm.  Nancy confirmed that the venue is indeed available.

· Let’s invite the 2000 GD alumni in the 7-county area and plan for 50 attendees.
· We’ll have a planning meeting on July 11th at 6 pm.

Adjournment
· We adjourned at 8:15.

                                                      Submitted by Dan Keller                                                                                                                                                                                                    
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